

Adolph Oko collection of Spinoza materials 4079177

This finding aid was produced using ArchivesSpace on January 15, 2025.

Description is written in: English.

Describing Archives: A Content Standard

Rare Book and Manuscript Library

Butler Library, 6th Floor Columbia University, Mail Code 1127 535 W. 114th St. New York, NY 10027

Business Number: (212) 854-5153 Fax Number: (212) 854-1365 rbml@libraries.cul.columbia.edu

URL: http://www.columbia.edu/cu/lweb/indiv/rbml/index.html

Table of Contents

Summary Information	3
Biographical / Historical	3
Summary	4
Arrangement	4
Administrative Information	4
Related Materials	6
Controlled Access Headings	6
Collection Inventory	7
Series I: Correspondence	7
Series II: Oko Notes on Spinoza	73
Series III: Ephemera	77
Series IV: Photographs and Images	78
Series V: Clippings	80
Series VI: Card Files	89

Summary Information

Repository: Rare Book and Manuscript Library

Creator: Oko, Adolph S (Adolph Sigmund), 1883-1944

Creator: Gebhardt, Carl, 1881-1934

Title: Adolph Oko collection of Spinoza materials

ID: 4079177

ID: MS#0946

Date [inclusive]: 1610-1958

Date [bulk]: 1914-1958

Physical 14 linear feet 16 manuscript boxes (boxes 1-16), 6 record

Description: storage cartons (boxes 17-22)

Language of the English , German , Dutch , Hebrew .

Material:

Abstract: The Adolph Oko collection of Spinoza materials contains

correspondence surrounding the Domus Spinoza and Spinozarelated findings. Also included are Oko's personal notes on Spinoza, his collected Spinoza ephemera, and Spinoza-related clippings, as well as some of Oko's personal photographs, primarily of himself and Dr. Carl Gebhardt. It also contains the card files belonging to Oko, Gebhardt, and the Spinoza

Bibliography.

Preferred Citation

Identification of specific item; Date (if known); Adolph Oko collection of Spinoza materials; Box and Folder; Rare Book and Manuscript Library, Columbia University Library.

Biographical / Historical

Adolph S. Oko (1883-1944) was a librarian at the Hebrew Union College in Cincinnati, Ohio. A Baruch Spinoza aficionado, Oko founded the Societas Spinozana and was a trustee of the

[^] Return to Table of Contents

Domus Spinoza in The Hague, Holland. Oko's Spinoza scholarship culminated in his Spinoza Bibliography (1964).

^ Return to Table of Contents

Summary

Collection consisting of correspondence, handwritten notes, ephemera, photographs, clipping, card files, and bookplates all relating to Spinoza and/or Oko's involvement with Spinoza related activities and acquisitions.

^ Return to Table of Contents

Arrangement

This collection is arranged in six series.

^ Return to Table of Contents

Administrative Information

Publication Statement

Rare Book and Manuscript Library

Butler Library, 6th Floor Columbia University, Mail Code 1127 535 W. 114th St. New York, NY 10027 Business Number: (212) 854-5153

Fax Number: (212) 854-1365
rbml@libraries.cul.columbia.edu

URL: http://www.columbia.edu/cu/lweb/indiv/rbml/index.html

Revision Description

Collection title changed to Adolph Oko collection of Spinoza materials; PDF replaced; full finding aid uploaded. kws 2023-11-30

Restrictions on Access

This collection is located off-site. You will need to request this material at least three business days in advance to use the collection in the Rare Book and Manuscript Library reading room.

Restrictions on Access

This collection has no restrictions.

Accruals

Materials may have been added to the collection since this finding aid was prepared. Contact rbml@columbia.edu for more information.

Immediate Source of Acquisition

Source of acquisition--Oko, Mrs. Adolph S. via Simon Milner, Mrs. Thomas Lamont, Corliss Lamont, and Christian Zabriskie. Method of acquisition--Purchase, Gift; Date of acquisition--1947. Accession number--M-47.

Ownership and Custodial History

Gift of Simon Milner, Mrs Thomas Lamont, Corliss Lamont, and Christian Zabriskie, 1947. Donation of 1 envelope with 7 negatives and 7 positives, 3 copies of articles, 2 copies of expertise, 3 photographs, 1 x-ray negative by Mr. Richard Roaner (1955). Donation of 11 framed pictures of Spinoza and Spinoza scholars, death mask; by Mrs. Annette Oko (1971)

Processing Information

Cataloged Christina Hilton Fenn 08/--/1989.

Processing Information

This collection was processed by Yoav Varadi, Columbia GS 2020, Marianna Najman-Franks, Barnard 2022, Jem Hanan, Barnard 2027. Finding aid written by Jem Hanan in November 2023.

Terms Governing Use and Reproduction

Reproductions may be made for research purposes. The RBML maintains ownership of the physical material only. Copyright remains with the creator and his/her heirs. The responsibility to secure copyright permission rests with the patron.

[^] Return to Table of Contents

Related Materials

Related Materials

The Spinoza bibliography / compiled by Adolph S. Oko (Boston : G.K. Hall, 1964.) https://clio.columbia.edu/catalog/2036205

Adolph S. Oko Papers, Manuscript Collection No. 14, American Jewish Archives https://collections.americanjewisharchives.org/ms/ms0014/ms0014.html

Baruch Spinoza Book Collection. This collection of 3,933 volumes is formed from the union of the Spinoza collections of Adolph S. Oko and Carl Gebhardt, and contains material by and about Baruch Spinoza. Purchased and presented to the University by Dr. Simon L. Millner, Mrs. T.W. Lamont, Corliss Lamont, and Mr. E.A. Zabriskie, 1947. Books can be found by searching SPINOZA under Call Number in CLIO.

Controlled Access Headings

- Academic libraries
- Accounts
- Addresses
- Articles
- Bibliographies
- Biographies (literary works)
- Bookplates
- Card files
- Cartoons (working drawings)
- Clippings (Information Artifacts)
- Drawings (visual works)
- Essays
- Lists (document genres)
- Memorabilia
- Newsletters
- Notebooks
- Notes (documents)
- Portraits
- Proceedings (reports)
- Wills
- Philosophers
- Baker, Newton Diehl, 1871-1937

[^] Return to Table of Contents

- Billikopf, Jacob, 1883-1950
- Brunner, Constantin, 1862-1937
- Einstein, Albert, 1879-1955
- Epstein, Jacob, 1880-1959
- Frank, Waldo David, 1889-1967
- Garnett, Richard, 1835-1906
- Johnson, Alvin Saunders, 1874-1971
- Kahn, Otto H., 1867-1934
- Marshall, Louis, 1856-1929
- Pollock, Frederick, 1845-1937
- Rosenwald, Julius, 1862-1932
- Spinoza, Benedictus de, 1632-1677
- Sulzberger, Arthur Hays, 1891-1968
- Warburg, Paul M (Paul Moritz), 1868-1932
- Wise, Stephen S (Stephen Samuel), 1874-1949
- Domus Spinozana
- Hebrew Union College. Librarian

Collection Inventory

Series I: Correspondence, 1914-1942		
Title/Description	Instances	
Letter from Oko to General Abel Davis, 1-Nov-26	box 1	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Letter from Oko to Gerson B. Levy, 1-Nov-26	box 1	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Letter from Oko to Jacob M. Loeb, 1-Nov-26	box 1	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Letter from Oko to George Pick, 1-Nov-26	box 1	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Letter from Oko to Dr. Abba Hillel Silver, 1-Nov-26	box 1	

Letter from Oko to Fred Uhlmann, 1-Nov-26	box 1	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Letter from Oko to Minna K. Weissenbach, 1-Nov-26	box 1	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Letter from Oko to Isaac A. Abt, 2-Nov-26	box 1	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Letter from Oko to James H. Backer, 2-Nov-26	box 1	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Letter from Oko to Mrs. J. N. Eisendrath, 2-Nov-26	box 1	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Letter from Oko to Martin H. Fischer, 2-Nov-26	box 1	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Letter from Oko to Lessing Rosenthal, 2-Nov-26	box 1	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Letter from Oko to Mrs. Joseph Schaffner, 2-Nov-26	box 1	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Letter from Oko to Leo. F. Wormser, 2-Nov-26	box 1	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Letter from Oko to Max L. Rosenberg, 4-Nov-26	box 1	

Letter from Oko to Jacob Billikopf, 5-Nov-26	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Letter from Oko to Lily A. Fleischmann, 5-Nov-26	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Letter from Oko to S. O. Levinson, 5-Nov-26	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Letter from Oko to Isaac A. Abt, 8-Nov-26	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Letter from Oko to Mrs. Julius W. Loewenthal, 8-Nov-26	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Letter from Oko to Mrs. Jacob Plaut, 8-Nov-26	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Letter from Oko to Lessing Rosenthal, 9-Nov-26	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Letter from Oko to Edgar S. Brightman, 10-Nov-26	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Letter from Oko to Katherine Gilbert, 10-Nov-26	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Letter from Oko to Julien E. Benjamin, 15-Nov-26	box 1

Letter from Oko to Max Epstein, 15-Nov-26	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Letter from Oko to Hiram J. Halle, 15-Nov-26	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Letter from Oko to Lessing Rosenthal, 15-Nov-26	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Letter from Oko to Lessing Rosenthal, 17-Nov-26	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Letter from Oko to Arthur Hays Sulzberger, 17-Nov-26	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Letter from Oko to Julien E. Benjamin, 22-Nov-26	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Letter from Oko to Benjamin Ginzburg, 22-Nov-26	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Letter from Oko to A.J. Levin, 24-Nov-26	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Letter from Oko to Rose G. Eisendrath, 27-Nov-26	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Letter from Oko to Gerson B. Levi, 27-Nov-26	box 1

Location. Ontennati		
Oko to Dr. Felix A. Levy, 27-Nov-26	box 1	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Max L. Rosenberg, 27-Nov-26	box 1	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Lessing Rosenthal, 27-Nov-26	box 1	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to B. Ginsburg, 1-Dec-26	box 1	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Harry Hart, 1-Dec-26	box 1	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Gerson B. Levi, 1-Dec-26	box 1	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Lessing Rosenthal, 1-Dec-26	box 1	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to A.H. Silver, 1-Dec-26	box 1	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Hugo Sonnenschein, 1-Dec-26	box 1	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Ned Kauffmann, 4-Dec-26	box 1	

Location:	Cincinnati
-----------	------------

Edetation. Officialitati		
Oko to Ginzburg, 6-Dec-26	box 1	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Nathan Isaacs, 6-Dec-26	box 1	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Richard H. Wald, 6-Dec-26	box 1	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to William Leonard Benedict, 9-Dec-26	box 1	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Prof. Morris R. Cohen, 9-Dec-26	box 1	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Arthur E. Marsh, 9-Dec-26	box 1	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Julius Moritzen, 9-Dec-26	box 1	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Dr. A. H. Silver, 9-Dec-26	box 1	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Walter Hart Blumenthal, 10-Dec-26	box 1	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Newton D. Baker, 11-Dec-26	box 1	

·	\sim		
Location:	(in	cin	nati

Oko to Solomon Goldman, 11-Dec-26	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Telegram (copy) from Oko to Lessing Rosenthal, 14-Dec-26	box 1
Oko to Henry A. Alexander, 14-Dec-26	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Telegram (copy) from Oko to Prof. Morris R. Cohen, 14-Dec-26	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Martin H. Fischer, 14-Dec-26	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Wm. Leonard Benedict, 15-Dec-26	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Prof. Morris R. Cohen, 15-Dec-26	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Max Senior, 15-Dec-26	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Robert N. Senior, 15-Dec-26	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Dr. A.H. Freiberg, 16-Dec-26	box 1

T	ο.	
Location:	Cinc	ınnafı

Location. Ginemiati	
Oko to Solomon Goldman, 16-Dec-26	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Sidney E. Pritz, 16-Dec-26	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to J. Louis Ransohoff, 16-Dec-26	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to J. M. Ulmer, 16-Dec-26	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to S. D. Wise, 16-Dec-26	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to William S. Morgan, 17-Dec-26	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Cablegram (copy) from Oko to Dr. Carl Gebhardt, 19- Dec-26	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Boris D. Bogen, 20-Dec-26	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Martin H. Fischer, 20-Dec-26	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Dr. S. P. Kramer, 23-Dec-26	box 1

Location differential	
Oko ro Oscar Berman, 27-Dec-26	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Boies Penrose, 28-Dec-26	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Telegram (copy) from Oko to Lessing Rosenthal, 29-Dec-26	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Prof. Samuel Cohon, 30-Dec-26	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Clement K. Marmos, 30-Dec-26	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Boris D. Bogen, 31-Dec-26	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Prof. Morris R. Cohen, 31-Dec-26	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Miss Alice Sterne, 3-Jan-27	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to James H. Dunahm, 6-Jan-27	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Alvin J. Lehman, 6-Jan-27	box 1

Location: Cincinnati

Oko to Mrs. J. Louis Ransohoff, 6-Jan-27

box 1

Scope and Contents

Location: Cincinnati

Telegram from Oko to Henry Hurwitz, 10-Jan-27

box 1

Scope and Contents

Location: Cincinnati

Telegram (II) from Oko to Prof. Morris R. Cohen, 11-Jan-27

box 1

Scope and Contents

Location: Cincinnati

Telegram (copy) from Oko to Dr. James H. Dunham, 15-

box 1

Jan-27

Scope and Contents

Location: Cincinnati

Telegram (copy) from Oko to Rabbi William H. Fineshriber,

Cablegram (II) (copy) from Oko to Dr. Carl Gebhardt, 15-

box 1

15-Jan-27

Scope and Contents

Location: Cincinnati

box 1

Jan-27

Scope and Contents

Location: Cincinnati

Oko to Ben E. Bensinger, 20-Jan-27

box 1

Scope and Contents

Location: Cincinnati

Oko to Mr. James Davis, 20-Jan-27

box 1

Scope and Contents

Location: Cincinnati

Oko to Mr. Samuel Deutsch, 20-Jan-27

box 1

Oko to Moses E. Greenbaum, 20-Jan-27	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Lessing Rosenthal, 20-Jan-27	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Julius Rosenwald, 20-Jan-27	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to John D. Wachman, 20-Jan-27	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to H. Percy Ward, 20-Jan-27	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to August Gatzert, 21-Jan-27	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Boies Penrose, 21-Jan-27	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Lessing Rosenthal, 21-Jan-27	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Samuel J. T. Straus, 21-Jan-27	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Telegram (copy) from Oko to Rabbi William H. Fineshriber, 24-Jan-27	box 1

Cablegram (copy) from Oko to Dr. Carl Gebhardt, 24-Jan-27	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to L. E. Block, 26-Jan-27	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oha ta Charles I. Cahan OC Ian 97	box 1
Oko to Charles J. Cohen, 26-Jan-27	DOX 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Samuel Fels, 26-Jan-27	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Rabbi William H. Fineshriber, 26-Jan-27	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Dr. Carl Gebhardt, 26-Jan-27	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Charles Gimbel, 26-Jan-27	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Horace Hano, 26-Jan-27	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to A. J. Levin, 26-Jan-27	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Jacob D. Lit, 26-Jan-27	box 1

- . •	\sim .	
Location:	(:incini	nafi
Location.	OHICHI	uuu

Oko to Abraham W. Meyer, 26-Jan-27	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to M. H. Newmark, 26-Jan-27	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Lessing Rosenthal, 26-Jan-27	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Modie J. Spiegal, 26-Jan-27	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Henry X. Strauss, 26-Jan-27	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Ben Wasserman, 26-Jan-27	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Albert Wolf, 26-Jan-27	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Benjamin Wolf, 26-Jan-27	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Telegram (copy) from Oko to Henry Hurwitz, 27-Jan-27	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Mrs. J. Louis Ransohoff, 27-Jan-27	box 1

Adolph Oko collection of Spinoza materials 4079177

Scope and Contents

Location: Cincinnati

Oko to Dr. Carl Gebhardt, 3-Feb-27

box 1

Scope and Contents

Location: Cincinnati

Telegram (copy) from Oko to Rabbi William H. Fineshriber,

box 1

4-Feb-27

Scope and Contents

Location: Cincinnati

Telegram (copy) from Oko to Julian W. Mack, 4-Feb-27

box 1

Scope and Contents

Location: Cincinnati

Telegram (copy) from Oko to Lessing Rosenthal, 4-Feb-27

box 1

Scope and Contents

Location: Cincinnati

Telegram (copy) from Oko to Prof. Morris R. Cohen, 7-

box 1

Feb-27

Scope and Contents

Location: Cincinnati

box 1

Scope and Contents

Oko to Jacob Kahn, 9-Feb-27

Location: Cincinnati

Oko to Julian W. Mack, 10-Feb-27

box 1

Scope and Contents

Location: Cincinnati

Oko to H. A. Wolfson, 10-Feb-27

box 1

Scope and Contents

Location: Cincinnati

Oko to Harry Feinblatt, 14-Feb-27

box 1

Oko to Philip Grossman, 14-Feb-27	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Philip Grossman, 23-Feb-27	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Phillip Grossman, 30-Mar-27	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Dr. Carl Gebhardt, 28-Apr-27	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Herman B. Tanner, 2-May-27	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Phillip Grossman, 28-Jun-27	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Phillip Grossman, 15-Aug-27	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Dr. Carl Gebhardt, 16-Aug-27	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Phillip Grossman, 7-Sep-27	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Scope and Contents Location: Cincinnati	

Oko to Rabbi William H. Fineshriber, 16-Sep-27	box 1	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Joseph J. Greenberg, 16-Sep-27	box 1	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Dr. Theodore Wesley Koch, 16-Sep-27	box 1	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Henry L. Stern, 22-Sep-27	box 1	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Mr. Leo F. Wormser, 22-Sep-27	box 1	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Postmaster, Macon, Ga., 23-Sep-27	box 1	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Dr. Carl Gebhardt, 5-Oct-27	box 1	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Dr. Carl Gebhardt, 12-Jan-31	box 1	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Dr. Carl Gebhardt, 19-Jan-31	box 1	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Dr. Carl Gebhardt, 15-Apr-31	box 1	

Location, Girchinae	
Oko to Dr. Carl Gebhardt, 8-Sep-31	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to J.H. Carp, 14-Sep-31	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Dr. Carl Gebhardt, 30-Sep-31	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Dr. Carl Gebhardt, 11-Nov-31	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Dr. Carl Gebhardt, 1-Feb-32	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Dr. Carl Gebhardt, 23-Feb-32	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Telegram (copy) from Oko to Dr. Carl Gebhardt, 12-Jan-33	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to J.H. Carp, 21-Jun-33	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Dr. J. Carp, 12-Jul-33	box 1
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to D. J. Carp, 13-Jul-33	box 1

Oko's secreatary to Samuel Jurovics, 14-Sep-33	box 1	
Oko to W.F. Hallett, 16-Apr-34	box 1	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Farnham, Surrey, England		
Oko to Sir Frederick Pollock, 3-Aug-34	box 1	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Farnham, Surrey, England		
Oko to Harry, 16-Jun-37	box 1	
Oko to Mr. Loewe, 30-Jan-38	box 1	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Surrey, England		
Oko to W. Bidney, 20-Jan-40	box 1	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Ridgefield, Conn.		
Oko to Carlos Mackehenie, 18-Mar-41	box 1	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Ridgefield, Conn.		
Oko to Sir Frederick Pollock	box 1	
Aaron, Marcus to Oko, 9-Jul-26	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Pittsburgh, Pa.		
Abt, Isaac A. to Oko, 5-Nov-26	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Chicago, Ill.		
Adler, E.N. to Oko, 6-Apr-36	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: London		
Alexander, S. to Oko, 10-Mar-37	box 2	

Altrkirch, Ernst to Oko, 18-Aug-24	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Elbing, Germany		
Altkirch, Ernst to Oko, 24-Mar-25	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Elbing, Germany		
Asch, S. to Oko	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Paris		
Brunner, Constantin to Oko, May 13, 1916 (?)	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Potsdam, Germany		
Brunner, Lotte to Oko, 16-Mar-21	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Potsdam, Germany		
Brunner, Lotte to Oko, 16-Sep-24	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Potsdam, Germany		
Brunner, Lotte to Oko, 16-Oct-24	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Potsdam, Germany		
Brunner, Lotte to Oko, 18-Apr-26	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Potsdam, Germany		
Brunner, Lotte to Oko, 192-	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Potsdam, Germany		
Carp, J.H. to Sir Frederick Pollock, 17-Nov-26	box 2	

Bocation. The Hagae		
Carp, J.H. to Oko, 16-Aug-28	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: The Hague		
Carp, J.H. to Oko, 18-Mar-31	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: The Hague		
Carp, J.H. to Oko, 1-Apr-31	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: The Hague		
Carp, J.H. to Oko, 6-Apr-31	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: The Hague		
Carp, J.H. to Oko, 13-Apr-31	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: The Hague		
Carp, J.H. to Oko, 17-Apr-31	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: The Hague		
Carp, J.H. to Sir Frederick Pollock, 20-Oct-32	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: The Hague		
Carp, J.H. to Oko, 13-Dec-32	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: The Hague		
Carp, J.H. to Oko, 5-Jan-33	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: The Hague		
Baer, Joseph & Co. to Carl Gebhardt, 31-May-29	box 2	

Location: Frankfurt

Baer, Joseph & Co. to Oko, Nov. 9, 1929	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Frankfurt a/M		
Baker, Newton D. to Oko, 9-Dec-26	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cleveland, O.		
Baker, Newton D. to Oko, 16-Sep-27	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cleveland		
Bamberger, Fritz to Oko, 15-Jul-38	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Berlin-Charlottesburg		
Bamberger, Fritz to Oko, 2-May-40	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Chicago		
Bamberger, Fritz to Oko, 27-May-40	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Chicago		
Becker, James H. to Oko, 15-Aug-26	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Chicago		
Beer-Hofmann, Richard to Oko, 2-Oct-26	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Wien		
Bein, C.J. to Oko, 26-Aug-26	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Newark, New Jersey		
Bender, Albert M. to Oko, 13-Jul-26	box 2	

Location: San Francisco

Benedict, William Leonard to Oko, 6-Dec-26	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: New York		
Benedict, William Leonard to Oko, 13-Dec-26	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: New York		
Bejamin, Julien E. to Oko, 9-Nov-26	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Benjamin, Julien E. to Oko, 18-Nov-26	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Bergmann, Hugo to Oko, 12-May-26	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Jerusalem		
Bergmann, Hugo to Oko, 22-Aug-32	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Jerusalem		
Berman , Oscar to Oko, 17-Jun-26	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Berman, Oscar to Oko, 8-Jul-26	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Bernard, W. to Oko, 6-Apr-34	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Brooklyn, N.Y.		
Bidney, David to Oko, 25-Jan-40	box 2	

Location:	New	Haven.	Conn.
Locution.	11011	I Iu v CII,	COIII.

Bocation. New Haven, comi.		
Bidney, David to Oko, 2-Mar-42	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: New Haven, Conn.		
Billikopf, Jacob to Oko, 11-Nov-26	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Philadelphia		
Blankenfeld, Dr. to t.l.s. l.p., 10-Dec-26	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Berlin		
Blumenthal, Walter Hart to Oko, 7-Dec-26	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: New York		
Bluwstein-Sela, I. to Oko, 1-May-32	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Tel-Aviv		
Bogen, Boris D. to Oko, 16-Jun-26	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Bogen, Boris D. to Oko, 20-Jul-26	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Bogen, Boris D. to Oko, 16-Dec-26	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Bogen, Boris D. to Lee J. Levinger, 29-Dec-26	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Bogen, Boris D. to Leonard H. Freiburg, 29-Dec-26	box 2	

T	o	. •
Location:	(incini	nati

Bogen, Boris D. to P.M. Klutznick, 29-Dec-26	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Bogen, Boris D. to Oko, 30-Dec-26	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Bogen, Boris D. to Oko, 3-Jan-27	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Bogen, Boris D. to Oko, 3-Jan-27	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Brailsford, Oliver to Hans Gebhardt, 21-Mar-35	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Barcelona	
Telelgram from Brandenstein, H. U. to Oko, 6-Dec-28	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: San Francisco	
Brandenstein, H. U. to Oko, 6-Dec-28	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: San Francisco	
Breslauer, Berthold to Carl Gebhardt, 18-May-28	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Berlin	
Brightman, Edgar S. to Oko, 6-Nov-26	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Newton Center, Mass.	
Brockdorff, Cay Ludwig Georg Carl, baron von to Oko, 13- Sep-30	box 2

Location: London

Brody, Annette to Oko, 18-Feb-24	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Berlin		
Brunner, Constantin to Oko, February (?) 19, 1914	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Potsdam, Germany		
Brunner, Constantin to Oko, 25-Mar-14	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Kleinglienicke		
Brunner, Constantin to Oko, 7-May-14	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Potsdam, Germany		
Brunner, Constantin to Oko, 6-Jun-14	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Potsdam, Germany		
Brunner, Constantin to Oko, 28, 1914	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Potsdam		
Brunner, Constantin to Oko, 29-Dec-14	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Kleinglienicke		
Carp, J.H. to Oko, 3-Jul-33	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: The Hague		
Carp, J.H. to ?, 4-Apr-34	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: The Hague		
Carvalho, Joachim de to Carl Gebhardt, 3-Aug-30	box 2	

Location: Coimbra

Telegram from Chajes, Adolph to Oko, 28-Dec-25	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Vienna		
Telegram from Chajes, Apolph to Oko, 4-Jan-26	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Vienna		
Cohen, Morris to Oko	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: New York		
Telegram from Cohen, Morris to Oko, 14-Dec-26	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: New York, New York		
Cohen, Morris to Oko, 18-Dec-26	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: New York, New York		
Telegram from Cohen, Morris J. to Oko, 11-Jan-27	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: New York, New York		
Daniels, Arthur H. to Oko, 11-Apr-27	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Urbana, Illinois		
Daniels, Arthur H. to Oko, 28-Apr-27	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Urbana, Illinois		
Davis and Orioli to Oko, 24-Jun-35	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: London		
Dramson, A.M. to Oko, 29-Jan-33	box 2	

Location: Leningrad

Duckworth, Gerald & Co., Ltd. to Oko, 10-Sep-35	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: London	
Dudden, F. Hanes to Sir Frederick Pollock, 14-Jul-32	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Oxford	
Dunham, James H. to Oko, 3-Jan-27	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Philadelphia	
Dunham, James H. to Oko, 10-Jan-27	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Philadelphia	
Dunham, James H. to Oko, 19-Jan-27	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Philadelphia	
Eisendrath, Rose G. (Mrs. J. U.) to Oko, 24-Nov-26	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Chicago	
Einstein, Albert to Willi Aron, 27-Jun-31	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Potsdam	
Enelow, H. G. to Oko, 30-Jul-26	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: New York	
Enelow, H. G. to Oko, 29-Sep-26	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: New York	
Telegram from Epstein, Sir Jacob to Oko, 14-May-09	box 2

Location: London

Telegram from Epstein, Sir Jacob to Oko, March 2, 1927 (?) Scope and Contents	box 2
-	
Location: London	
Telegram from Epstein, Sir Jacob to Oko, 4-Jan-28	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: New York	
Telegram from Epstein, Sir Jacob to Oko, 26-Apr-30	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: London	
Epstein, Margaret (Mrs. Jacob) to Oko, 8-Jun-25	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: London	
Epstein, Margaret (Mrs. Jacob) to Oko, 17-Jan-28	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: New York	
Epstein, Margaret (Mrs. Jacob) to Oko, 12-Mar-28	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: London	
Epstein, Margaret (Mrs. Jacob) to Oko, 20-Oct-30	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: London	
Epstein, Margaret (Mrs. Jacob) to Oko, 15-Dec-30	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: London	
Fechheimer, S. Marcus to Oko, 30-Aug-26	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Feinblatt, Harry to Oko, 28-Jan-27	box 2

Location: Los Angeles

Fineshriber, Willim H. to Oko, 11-Jan-27	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Philadelphia		
Fineshriber, William H. to Oko, 24-Jan-27	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Philadelphia		
Fineshriber, William H. to Oko, 10-Feb-27	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Philadelphia		
Fischer, Martin H. to Oko, 30-Oct-26	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Fischer, Martin H. to Oko, 17-Dec-26	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Frank, Alma M. (Mrs. Waldo) to Oko, 14-May-30	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: New York		
Frank, Alma M. (Mrs. Waldo) to Oko, 16-Aug-31	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Sayville, N.Y.		
Frank, Alma M. (Mrs. Waldo) to Oko, 1-Dec-31	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Frank, Waldo to Alvin Johnson	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Truro, Mass.		
Freiberg, Maurice J. to Oko, 21-Jun-26	box 2	

Freidenwald, Harry to Oko, 2-Sep-26	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Baltimore	
Freyer, Kurt to Oko, 9-Sep-30	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Berlin	
Fuld, Felix to Oko, 13-Sep-26	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Newark, N.J.	
Garnett, Richard to Oko, May 26, n.y.	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: London	
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 25-Oct-24	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Frankfurt	
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 17-Jun-25	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Frankfurt	
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 18-Dec-25	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Frankfurt	
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 20-Feb-26	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Frankfurt	
Telegram from Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 18-Mar-26	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Frankfurt	
Cablegram from Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 25-Mar-26	box 2

Location:	Frankfurt am	Main
-----------	--------------	------

Cablegram from Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 24-May-26	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Langenbieber	
Cablegram from Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 31-Jul-26	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Langenbieber	
Cablegram from Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 13-Aug-26	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Frankfurt am Main	
Cablegram from Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 21-Aug-26	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Frankfurt am Main	
Cablegram from Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 12-Sep-26	box 2
Scope and Contents	
_	
Location: Frankfurt am Main	
Location: Frankfurt am Main Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 12-Sep-26	box 2
	box 2
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 12-Sep-26	box 2
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 12-Sep-26 Scope and Contents	box 2
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 12-Sep-26 Scope and Contents Location: The Hague	
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 12-Sep-26 Scope and Contents Location: The Hague Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 20-Sep-26	
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 12-Sep-26 Scope and Contents Location: The Hague Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 20-Sep-26 Scope and Contents Location: Frankfurt	
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 12-Sep-26 Scope and Contents Location: The Hague Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 20-Sep-26 Scope and Contents Location: Frankfurt Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 25-Sep-26	box 2
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 12-Sep-26 Scope and Contents Location: The Hague Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 20-Sep-26 Scope and Contents Location: Frankfurt	box 2
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 12-Sep-26 Scope and Contents Location: The Hague Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 20-Sep-26 Scope and Contents Location: Frankfurt Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 25-Sep-26 Scope and Contents Location: Frankfurt	box 2
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 12-Sep-26 Scope and Contents Location: The Hague Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 20-Sep-26 Scope and Contents Location: Frankfurt Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 25-Sep-26 Scope and Contents Location: Frankfurt Cablegram from Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 21-Oct-26	box 2 box 2
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 12-Sep-26 Scope and Contents Location: The Hague Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 20-Sep-26 Scope and Contents Location: Frankfurt Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 25-Sep-26 Scope and Contents Location: Frankfurt	box 2 box 2
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 12-Sep-26 Scope and Contents Location: The Hague Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 20-Sep-26 Scope and Contents Location: Frankfurt Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 25-Sep-26 Scope and Contents Location: Frankfurt Cablegram from Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 21-Oct-26 Scope and Contents	box 2 box 2

T	ocation:	Fran	bfurt	am	Main
L	ocation.	rian	KIUIL	am	Maili

Telegram from Gebhardt, Carl to Otto, 8-Dec-26	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Frankfurt		
Cablegram from Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 22-Dec-26	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Frankfurt am Main		
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 28-Dec-26	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Frankfurt		
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 9-Jan-27	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: The Hague		
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 18-Jan-27	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Frankfurt		
Telegram from Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 19-Jan-27	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Frankfurt		
Telegram from Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 25-Jan-27	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Frankfurt		
Telegram from Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 4-Feb-27	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Sgravenhage		
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 15-Feb-27	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Frankfurt		
Telegram from Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 18-Feb-27	box 2	

Location: Sgravenhage

Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 7-Apr-27	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Frankfurt		
Gebhardt, Carl to Miss Dorothy Novak, 1-Jul-27	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Frankfurt am Main		
Gebhardt, Carl to Wolf, 14-Dec-27	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Frankfurt		
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 26-Feb-28	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: The Hague		
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 13-Apr-28	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Goldbachhof		
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 14-Apr-28	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Goldbachhof		
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 17-Apr-28	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Frankfurt		
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 21-May-28	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Frankfurt		
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 27-Jul-28	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Goldbachhof		
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 13-Oct-28	box 2	

Location: The Hague

Gebhardt, Carl to Jacob Epstein, 4-Jan-29	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Frankfurt		
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 5-Jan-29	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Goldhachhof		
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 9-Jan-29	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Frankfurt		
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 24-Mar-29	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Suargebut		
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 24-Apr-29	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Frankfurt		
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 24-Apr-29	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Frankfurt		
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 29-Apr-29	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Frankfurt		
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 29-Apr-29	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Frankfurt		
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 10-Jul-29	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Frankfurt		
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 22-Aug-29	box 2	

Location: Sgrav	venhage
-----------------	---------

Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 5-Sep-29	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Frankfurt	
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 29-Jan-30	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Frankfurt	
Cabbardt Carl to Oka 22 Aug 20	box 2
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 22-Aug-30 Scope and Contents	DOX Z
-	
Location: Frankfurt	
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 6-Nov-30	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Frankfurt	
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 28-Nov-30	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Frankfurt	
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 28-Dec-30	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Frankfurt	
	1 0
Gebhardt, Carl to J.H. Carp, 28-Dec-30	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Frankfurt	
Gebhardt, Carl to Fanny Stern, 5-Feb-31	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Frankfurt	
Gebhardt, Carl to Director, Administration des monnaies et medailles, 16-Apr-31	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Frankfurt	
Gebhardt, Carl to Leon Brunschvigh, 11-May-31	box 2

Location: Frankfurt

Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 11-May-31	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Frankfurt		
Gebhardt, Carl to Leon Brunschvigh, 4-Jun-31	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Frankfurt		
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 14-Jun-31	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Frankfurt		
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 18-Jul-31	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Langenbieber		
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 14-Aug-31	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Frankfurt		
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 1-Sep-31	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Frankfurt		
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 3-Oct-31	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Frankfurt		
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 11-Nov-31	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Frankfurt		
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 26-Feb-32	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Frankfurt		
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 23-Mar-32	box 2	

Location:	Frankfurt
Locution.	I I ullivi ul t

Location, Frankfurt	
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 14-May-32	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Frankfurt	
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 16-May-32	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Frankfurt	
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 25-May-32	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Frankfurt	
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 24-Nov-31	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Frankfurt	
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 2-Feb-32	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Frankfurt	
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 13-Feb-32	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Frankfurt	
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 18-Feb-32	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Frankfurt	
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 24-Feb-32	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Frankfurt	
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 11-Mar-32	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Frankfurt	
Gebhardt, Carl to Sir Frederick Pollock, 6-Jun-32	box 2

Location:	Frankfurt
Locution.	I I ullivi ul t

Location. Frankfurt		
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 23-Jun-32	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Frankfurt		
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 29-Jun-32	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Frankfurt		
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 2-Jul-32	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Frankfurt		
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 23-Jul-32	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Frankfurt		
Gebhardt, Carl to Sir Frederick Pollock, 13-Sep-32	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: The Hague		
Gebhardt, Carl to Sir Frederick Pollock, 19-Sep-32	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Frankfurt		
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 10-Oct-32	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Frankfurt		
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 24-Oct-32	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Frankfurt		
Gebhardt, Carl to Sir Frederick Pollock, 4-Nov-32	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Frankfurt		
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 29-Nov-32	box 2	

Location: Paris

Gebhardt, Carl to J. Luppel, 13-Dec-32	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Frankfurt	
Gebhardt, Carl to Spinoza-Institute of America, 15-Dec-32	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Frankfurt	
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 16-Dec-32	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Frankfurt	
Gebhardt, Carl, 30-Dec-32	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: The Hague	
Gebhardt, Carl to J.H. Carp, 31-Dec-32	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Frankfurt	
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 31-Dec-32	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Frankfurt	
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 31-Dec-32	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Frankfurt	
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 6-Apr-33	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Frankfurt	
Gebhardt, Carl to D.W. Prall, 10-Sep-33	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Frankfurt	
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 11-Sep-33	box 2

Location:	Frankfurt

Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 28-Nov-33	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Frankfurt	
Gebhardt, Carl to J. Mattuck, 7-Feb-34	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Frankfurt	
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 16-Feb-34	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Frankfurt	
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 6-Mar-34	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Frankfurt	
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 11-Apr-34	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Frankfurt	
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko, 3-May-34	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Frankfurt, a/M	
Gebhardt, Carl to Rector, Jesuit College, Munich, 3-May-34	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Frankfurt, a/M	
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko	box 2
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko	box 2
Scope and Contents	
Location: Frankfurt am Main	
Gebhardt, Carl to Oko	box 2

Location: Frankfurt

Gebhardt, Carl to Oko	box 2	
Gebhardt-Hellmann, Lilly to Oko	box 2	
Gebhardt-Hellmann, Lilly to Oko, 23-Jan-26	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Frankfurt		
Gebhardt-Hellmann, Lilly to Oko, 30-Jan-27	box 2	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Frankfurt		
Gebhardt-Hellmann, Lilly to Oko, 4-Apr-27	box 2	
Gilbert, Katherine to Oko, 5-Nov-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Durham, N.C.		
Ginzburg, Benjamin to Oko, 19-Nov-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: New York		
Goldman, Solomon to Oko, 14-Dec-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cleveland		
Goldsmith, A. W., Jr. to Oko, 19-Jun-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Gortikov, Gregory to Oko, 26-Aug-33	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: New York		
Grossman, Philip to Oko, 7-Dec-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Macon, Ga.		
Grossman, Philip to Dorothy Novak, 16-Feb-27	box 3	

Location: Macon, Ga.

Grossman, Philip to Dorothy Novak, 23-Mar-27	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Macon, Ga.		
Grossman, Philip to Dorothy Novak, 17-Jun-27	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Macon, Ga.		
Grossman, Philip to Dorothy Novak, 22-Aug-27	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: New Haven, Conn.		
Grossman, Philip to Dorothy Novak, 12-Sep-27	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: New Haven, Conn.		
Guttmann, Julius to Oko, 6-Aug-31	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Berlin		
Hallett, W. F. to J. H. Carp, 12-Apr-34	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: London		
Hart, Max to Oko, 28-Jun-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Chicago		
Heggen, W., 18-Oct-18	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Haag		
Heller, Max to Oko, 15-Jul-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Yonkers, N.Y.		
Hellmann, Hanna to Oko, 5-Jan-26	box 3	

Location: Frankfurt

Hertzberger, Menno to Carl Gebhardt, 7-Oct-27	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Amsterdam		
Hertzberger, Menno to Carl Gebhardt, 30-Dec-27	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Amsterdam		
Hessing, Siegfried to Oko, 20-Mar-33	box 3	
Hirsch, Max to Oko, 26-Jun-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Hurwitz, Henry to Oko, 10-Jan-27	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: New York		
James, D.L. to Oko, 25-Nov-12	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Jewish Institute of Religion to Oko, 10-Mar-27	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: New York		
Johnson, Alvin to Oko, 19-May-33	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: New York		
Juravics, (?) to Oko, 5-Nov-34	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: London		
Kahn, Montifiore G. to Oko, 21-Apr-27	box 3	

Location: New York

Kahn, Otto H. to Oko, 6-Jul-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: New York		
Kahn, Otto H. to Oko, 26-Jul-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: New York		
Kettner, Frederick to Sir Frederick Pollock, 7-Oct-32	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: New York		
Kirstein, Louis E. to Oko, 10-Sep-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Boston		
Kline, Sol to Dr. Gerson B. Levi, 27-Oct-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Chicago		
Koch, Theodore W.to Oko, 12-Sep-27	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Evanston, Illinois		
Kohn, Hans to Oko, 26-Aug-32	box 3	
Kramer, A.F. to Carl Gebhardt, 10-Aug-31	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Sgravenhage		
Kramer, A.F. to Carl Gebhardt, 24-Aug-31	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Sgravenhage		
Kramer, A.F. to Carl Gebhardt, 20-Dec-32	box 3	

Location:	Sgravenhage	
Location.	Sgraveiiii	lage

Kramer, A.F. to Oko, 22-Dec-32	box 3
Scope and Contents	
Location: Sgravenhage	
Kramer, S.P. to Oko	box 3
Scope and Contents	
Location: Washington	
Kreitmaier, Josef to Oko, 8-May-34	box 3
Scope and Contents	
Location: Munchen	
Kuhn, Letty S. to Oko, 24-May-26	box 3
Scope and Contents	
Location: Vienna	
Kuhn, Letty S. to Oko	box 3
Lehman, Alvin J. to Oko, 4-Jan-27	box 3
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Levin, A.J. to Oko, 17-Nov-26	box 3
Scope and Contents	
Location: Detroit	
Levy, Felix A. to Oko, 16-Nov-26	box 3
Scope and Contents	
Location: Chicago	
Levy, Felix A. to Oko, 21-Nov-26	box 3
Scope and Contents	
Location: Chicago	
Lowenthal, Marvin to Oko, 14-Oct-24	box 3

Location: Paris

Lowenthal, Marvin to Oko, 17-Jan-29	box 3	
Lowenthal, Marvin to Oko, 19-Feb-30	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Paris		
Lowenthal, Marvin to Oko, 16-Jan-32	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: New York		
MacDonald, Angus S. to Oko, 15-Oct-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Jersey City, NJ		
MacDonald, Angus S. to Oko, 28-Oct-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Jersey City, NJ		
Mack, J.W. to Oko, 1-Jul-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Mack, J.W. to Oko, 21-Jun-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: New York		
Mack, J.W. to Oko, 7-Feb-27	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: New York		
Mackehenie, Carlos Jr. to Oko, 13-Mar-41	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Washington, D.C.		
Mackehenie, Carlos A. to Oko	box 3	

Location:	Hol	lywood	, Cal	lifornia
-----------	-----	--------	-------	----------

box 3	
box 3	
box 3	
box 3	
box 3	
box 3	
box 3	
box 3	
box 3	
box 3	
	box 3

Location: Constance

Mauthner, Fritz to Ms. Doc (will), 4-Oct-19	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Meersberg		
Mauthner, Hedwig to Oko, 7-Jan-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Meersberg		
Mauthner, Hedwig to Oko, 11-Feb-33	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Portofino		
Mauthner, Hedwig to Oko, 11-Feb-33	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Portofino		
Mauthner, Hedwig to Oko, 21-Jul-33	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Meersberg		
Mauthner, Hedwig to Oko, 22-Nov-33	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Meersberg		
Mauthner, Hedwig to Oko, 1937	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Meersberg & Kreuzlingen		
Mayer, Richard to Oko, 19-Aug-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Kendall Green, Massachusetts		
Meiner, Felix to Oko, 9-Sep-27	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Leipzig		
Metzenberg, L. to Rev. J.B. Levy, 25-Oct-26	box 3	

Location: Chicago

Mëyer, W. to Sir Frederick Pollock	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Rynsburg, Holland?		
Mëyer, W. to Sir Frederick Pollock	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Rynsburg, Holland?		
Mëyer, W. to Sir Frederick Pollock, 7-Dec-20	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Rynsburg, Holland		
Millner, Simon L. to Sir Frederick Pollock, 8-Oct-32	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Berlin		
Millner, Simon L. to Sir Frederick Pollock, 20-Oct-32	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Berlin		
Morgan, William S. to Oko, 12-Dec-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Berkeley, California		
Moritzen, Julius to Oko, 5-Dec-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Brooklyn		
Naji-El Kahen to Oko, 27-Jun-27	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Nablus, Palestine		
Newman, Louis I. to Oko, 19-Jul-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: San Francisco		
Newman, Louis I. to Oko, 22-Jul-26	box 3	

Location: San Francisco

Newmark, M.H. to Oko, 18-Jan-27	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Los Angeles		
Oko to Milton S. Florsheim, 26-Jan-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Dr. Carl Gebhardt, 24-Mar-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Dr. Carl Gebhardt, 26-Mar-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Dr. Samuel Rothenberg, 9-May-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Dr. Carl Gebhardt, 24-May-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Louis Marshall, 22-Jun-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Adolph Rosenberg, 22-Jun-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Hon. Murray Seasongood, 22-Jun-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Marcus L. Aaron, 24-Jun-26	box 3	

Location. Girchinati.		
Oko to S. Marcus Fechheimer, 24-Jun-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Hon. Julian W. Mack, 25-Jun-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Ludwig Vogelstein, 25-Jun-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Max Hirsch, 28-Jun-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Louis Marshall, 28-Jun-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Paul M. Warburg, 28-Jun-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Dr. Abba Hillel Silver, 29-Jun-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Dr. Stephen S. Wise, 29-Jun-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Jacob W. Mack, 2-Jul-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Oscar Berman, 6-Jul-26	box 3	

T . *	o	
Location:	Cincinnati	

Oko to David Philipson, 6-Jul-26	box 3
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Max Hart, 7-Jul-26	box 3
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Dr. Samuel Rothenberg, 7-Jul-26	box 3
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Julius Rosenwald, 8-Jul-26	box 3
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Oscar Berman, 9-Jul-26	box 3
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Marcus L. Aaron, 14-Jul-26	box 3
Oko to Dr. Carl Gebhardt, 14-Jul-26	box 3
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to William C. Graves (secretary to Julius Rosenwald), 14-Jul-26	box 3
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Arthur Hays Sulzberger, 14-Jul-26	box 3
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Oko to Alva W. Goldsmith, 19-Jul-26	box 3

Bocation. Girenman		
Oko to Max Heller, 19-Jul-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Arthur Hays Sulzberger, 19-Jul-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Albert M. Bender, 20-Jul-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Otto H. Kahn, 20-Jul-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Dr. Louis I. Newman, 20-Jul-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Boris D. Bogen, 21-Jul-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Arthur Hays Sulzberger, 24-Jul-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Richard Mayer, 26-Jul-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Dr. Samuel Rothenberg, 26-Jul-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Louis Marshall, 27-Jul-26	box 3	

Oko to Louis I. Newman, 27-Jul-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Richard Frank, 28-Jul-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Otto H. Kahn, 28-Jul-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Louis Marshall, 28-Jul-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Ben Selling, 28-Jul-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to H.G. Enelow, 10-Aug-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Leonard Minster, 10-Aug-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Phillip Grossman, 15-Aug-27	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to S.M. Melamed, 10-Oct-16	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Constantin Brunner, 18-May-14	box 3	

Oko to Constantin Brunner, 9-Mar-14	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Constantin Brunner, 5-Feb-14	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Potsdam, Germany		
Oko to Dr. Carl Gebhardt, 16-Aug-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Richard Mayer, 24-Aug-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Isaac Bernheim, 1-Sep-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to S. Marcus Fechheimer, 1-Sep-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Dr. Carl Gebhardt, 1-Sep-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Dr. Carl Gebhardt, 2-Sep-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Harry Friedenwald, 7-Sep-26	box 3	
, ·		
Scope and Contents		

Oko to Harry Friedenwald, 15-Sep-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Felix Fuld, 15-Sep-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Louis E. Kirstein, 15-Sep-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Dr. Samuel Rothenberg, 11-Oct-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Ludwig Vogelstein, 11-Oct-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Angus S. MacDonald, 12-Oct-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Dr. Samuel Rothenberg, 13-Oct-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Max Rosenberg, 18-Oct-26	box 3	
Oko to Ludwig Vogelstein, 18-Oct-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Dr. Carl Gebhardt, 19-Oct-26	box 3	

Oko to Angus S. MacDonald, 19-Oct-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Max L. Rosenberg, 19-Oct-26	box 3	
Oko to Dr. Carl Gebhardt, 21-Oct-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to James H. Baker, 26-Oct-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Max L. Rosenberg, 26-Oct-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Oscar G. Foreman, 29-Oct-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Adolph R. Haas, 29-Oct-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Max Hart, 29-Oct-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Sol Kline, 29-Oct-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Albert Lasker, 29-Oct-26	box 3	

Oko to Leo Metzenberg, 29-Oct-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Robert C. Schaffner, 29-Oct-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Albert Steindler, 29-Oct-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to David B. Stern, 29-Oct-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Eli M. Straus, 29-Oct-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Oko to Leo Straus, 29-Oct-26	box 3	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Orlov, Hannah to Oko, 31-Oct-30	box 4	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Paris		
Orlov, Hannah to Oko, 16-Jan-32	box 4	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Paris		
Overmans, J. to Oko, 19-Apr-36	box 4	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Munich		
Overmans, J. to Oko, 28-Apr-36	box 4	

Location: Berlin

Penrose, Boises, 2nd to Oko, 5-Jan-27	box 4	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Philadelphia		
Penrose, Boises, 2nd to Oko, 23-Dec-26	box 4	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Philadelphia		
Pflaum, Heinz to Dr. Carl Gebhardt, 10-Mar-26	box 4	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Jerusalem		
Philipson, David to Oko, 5-Jul-26	box 4	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Pollock, Sir Frederick to Oko, 22-Jan-36	box 4	
Scope and Contents		
Location: London		
Prall, D.W. to Carl Gebhardt, 4-Aug-33	box 4	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Berkeley, California		
Rabinowitz, L. to Oko, 15-Feb-38	box 4	
Scope and Contents		
Location: London		
Regnikoff, Charles to Oko, 1-Jan-28	box 4	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Brooklyn		
Rosenberg, Adolph to Oko, 20-Jun-26	box 4	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cincinnati		
Rosenberg, Max L. to Oko, 19-Oct-26	box 4	

Location:	San	Francisco
Location.	oun	I I dilicisco

Rosenberg, Max L. to Oko, 19-Oct-26	box 4	
Scope and Contents		
Location: San Francisco		
Rosenberg, Max L. to Oko, 15-Nov-56	box 4	
Scope and Contents		
Location: San Francisco		
Rosenberg, Max L. to Oko, 8-Dec-26	box 4	
Scope and Contents		
Location: San Francisco		
Rosenthal, Lessing to Oko, 11-Nov-26	box 4	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Chicago		
Rosenthal, Lessing to Oko, 29-Nov-26	box 4	
Scope and Contents		
Lagation, Chicago		
Location: Chicago		
Rosenthal, Lessing to Oko, 14-Dec-26	box 4	
	box 4	
Rosenthal, Lessing to Oko, 14-Dec-26	box 4	
Rosenthal, Lessing to Oko, 14-Dec-26 Scope and Contents	box 4	
Rosenthal, Lessing to Oko, 14-Dec-26 Scope and Contents Location: Chicago		
Rosenthal, Lessing to Oko, 14-Dec-26 Scope and Contents Location: Chicago Rosenthal, Lessing to Oko, 29-Dec-26		
Rosenthal, Lessing to Oko, 14-Dec-26 Scope and Contents Location: Chicago Rosenthal, Lessing to Oko, 29-Dec-26 Scope and Contents		
Rosenthal, Lessing to Oko, 14-Dec-26 Scope and Contents Location: Chicago Rosenthal, Lessing to Oko, 29-Dec-26 Scope and Contents Location: Chicago	box 4	
Rosenthal, Lessing to Oko, 14-Dec-26 Scope and Contents Location: Chicago Rosenthal, Lessing to Oko, 29-Dec-26 Scope and Contents Location: Chicago Rosenthal, Lessing to Julius Rosenwald, 10-Jan-27	box 4	
Rosenthal, Lessing to Oko, 14-Dec-26 Scope and Contents Location: Chicago Rosenthal, Lessing to Oko, 29-Dec-26 Scope and Contents Location: Chicago Rosenthal, Lessing to Julius Rosenwald, 10-Jan-27 Scope and Contents	box 4	
Rosenthal, Lessing to Oko, 14-Dec-26 Scope and Contents Location: Chicago Rosenthal, Lessing to Oko, 29-Dec-26 Scope and Contents Location: Chicago Rosenthal, Lessing to Julius Rosenwald, 10-Jan-27 Scope and Contents Location: Chicago	box 4 box 4	
Rosenthal, Lessing to Oko, 14-Dec-26 Scope and Contents Location: Chicago Rosenthal, Lessing to Oko, 29-Dec-26 Scope and Contents Location: Chicago Rosenthal, Lessing to Julius Rosenwald, 10-Jan-27 Scope and Contents Location: Chicago Rosenthal, Lessing to Oko, 15-Jan-27	box 4 box 4	

Location: Chicago

Rosenthal, Lessing to Oko, 19-Jan-27	box 4	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Chicago		
Rosenthal, Lessing to Oko, 19-Jan-27	box 4	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Chicago		
Rosenthal, Lessing to Oko, 21-Jan-27	box 4	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Chicago		
Rosenthal, Lessing to Oko, 21-Jan-27	box 4	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Chicago		
Rosenthal, Lessing to Oko, 22-Jan-27	box 4	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Chicago		
Rosenwald, Julius to Oko, 28-Jun-27	box 4	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Chicago		
Rosenwald, Julius to Oko, 9-Jul-26	box 4	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Chicago		
Rosenwald, Julius to Oko, 14-Jul-26	box 4	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Chicago		
Rosenwald, Julius to Oko, 14-Sep-27	box 4	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Chicago		
Roth, Leon (?) to Oko, August 12, n.y.	box 4	

Location: 1	Didsbury,	Lancashire,	Eng.
-------------	-----------	-------------	------

Roth, Leon to Oko, 6-Jan-24	box 4
Scope and Contents	
Location: Univ. of Manchester	
Rothenberg, Samuel to Oko	box 4
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Rothenberg, Samuel to Oko, 6-May-26	box 4
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Rothenberg, Samuel to Oko, 17-Jun-26	box 4
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Rothenberg, Samuel to Oko, 12-Oct-26	box 4
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Sard, Frederick N. to Oko, 15-Jan-31	box 4
Scope and Contents	
Location: New York	
Sard, Frederick N. to Oko, 28-Jan-31	box 4
Scope and Contents	
Location: New York	
Sard, Frederick N. to Oko, 31-Jul-31	box 4
Scope and Contents	
Location: New York	
Schaffner, Sara H. (Mrs. Joseph) to Dr. Gerson B. Levi, 27-Oct-26	box 4
Scope and Contents	
Location: Chicago	
Schwarz, Samuel to Oko, 30-Jun-25	box 4

Location: Libson

Seeligmann, Sigmund to Carl Gebhardt, 21-Mar-22	box 4
Scope and Contents	
Location: Amsterdam	
Selling, Ben to Oko, 20-Jul-26	box 4
Scope and Contents	
Location: Portland, Oregon	
Silver, Abba Hillel to Oko, 25-Jun-26	box 4
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cleveland	
Silver, A.H. to Oko, 28-Oct-26	box 4
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cleveland	
Silver, Abba Hillel to Oko, 7-Dec-26	box 4
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cleveland	
Smith, M. Hamblin to Oko, 19-Apr-26	box 4
Scope and Contents	
Location: Birmingham, England	
Societas Spinoza to Carnegie Endowment for International Peace, 3-Jun-31	box 4
Scope and Contents	
Location: The Hague	
Spinoza Institute of America to Sir Frederick Pollock, 6- Oct-32	box 4
Scope and Contents	
Location: New York	
Steindler, Albert to Oko, 25-Oct-26	box 4

Location: Chicago

· ·		
Strouse, Mrs. Solomon to Oko, 10-Sep-31	box 4	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Chicago		
Strouse, Mrs. Solomon to Oko, 5-Nov-31	box 4	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Chicago		
Sulzberger, Arthur Hays to Oko, 8-Jul-26	box 4	
Scope and Contents		
Location: New York		
Sulzberger, Arthur Hays to Oko, 10-Jul-26	box 4	
Scope and Contents		
Location: New York		
Sulzberger, Arthur Hays to Oko, 16-Jul-26	box 4	
Scope and Contents		
Location: New York		
Sulzberger, Arthur Hays to Oko, 22-Jul-26	box 4	
Scope and Contents		
Location: New York		
Sweetland, E. Wickham to Oko, 26-Oct-32	box 4	
Scope and Contents		
Location: New York		
Tanner, Herman B. to Oko, 28-Apr-27	box 4	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Los Angeles		
Uhlmann, Fred to Oko, 3-Nov-26	box 4	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Chicago		
(?Ushimsky?), H. to Oko, 6-Jul-26		

Location: New York

Utopia Buchhandlung to Carl Gebhardt, 13-Nov-26	box 4
Scope and Contents	
Location: Berlin	
van der Tak, W.G. to Sir Frederick Pollock, 3-Jan-22	box 4
Scope and Contents	
Location: The Hague	
van der Tak, W.G. to Sir Frederick Pollock, 1-Mar-22	box 4
Scope and Contents	
Location: The Hague	
van der Tak, W.G. to Sir Frederick Pollock, 21-Mar-24	box 4
Scope and Contents	
Location: The Hague	
Vereeniging voor Wijsbegeerte (SGravenhage) to Domus Spinoza, 23-May-33	box 4
Scope and Contents	
Location: The Hague	
Vogelstein, Ludwig to Oko, 22-Jun-26	box 4
Scope and Contents	
Location: New York	
Vogelstein, Ludwig to Oko, 13-Oct-26	box 4
Scope and Contents	
Location: New York	
Wachman, John D. to Oko, 17-Jan-27	box 4
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Wald, Richard H. to Oko, 3-Dec-26	box 4
Scope and Contents	
Location: Cincinnati	
Warburg, Paul M. to Oko, 25-Jun-26	box 4

Location: New York

Ward, H. Percy to Oko, 14-Jan-27	box 4	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Chicago		
Weidenmann, Julie and Jacobus to Oko, 15-Jan-26	box 4	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Pfarrhaus Kess		
Winters, Carl to Carl Gebhardt, 18-May-28	box 4	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Heidelberg		
Wise, Stephen to Oko	box 4	
Scope and Contents		
Location: New York		
Wise, Stephen S. to Oko, 1-Jul-26	box 4	
Scope and Contents		
Location: New York		
Wolf, A. to Carl Gebhardt, 6-Jan-26	box 4	
Scope and Contents		
Location: London		
Wolfson, H.A. to Oko, 16-Apr-26	box 4	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cambridge, Mass.		
Wolfson, H.A. to Oko, 19-May-26	box 4	
Wolfson, H.A. to Oko, 7-Feb-27	box 4	
Wolfson, H.A. to Oko, 3-Jun-29	box 4	
Scope and Contents		
Location: Cambridge, Mass.		
Wormser, Leo F. to Oko, 21-Sep-27	box 4	

Location: Chicago

Wright, C. Hagberg to Sir Frederick Pollock, 29-Feb-28

box 4

Scope and Contents

Location: London

Series II: Oko Notes on Spinoza, 1770-1934, (1926-1934)

Scope and Contents

Contains Oko handwritten notes on Spinoza, Gebhardt handwritten notes, Societus Spinoza accounts and membership list, Domus Spinoza Foundation contributors, and Spinoza related published writings.

Title/Description	Instances	
Oko, Miscellaneous notes on Spinoza	box 5	folder 1
Scope and Contents		
circa 45 pieces, both handwritten and typed		
Oko, Miscellaneous notes	box 5	folder 2
Scope and Contents		
45 pieces, mostly handwritten		
Oko, Miscellaneous notes on Spinoza	box 5	folder 3
Scope and Contents		
Handwritten		
Oko, Notes, Notebook	box 5	folder 4
Oko, Notes from Hibbert Journal, v. 29, no. 3, April 1931: Survey of philosophical literature; (by G. Dawes Hicks)., Apr-31	box 5	folder 5
Scope and Contents		
2 pieces, 2 copies		
Oko, Tagebuch für Spinozas Bibliothek	box 5	folder 6
Scope and Contents		
Notebook, 16 pieces		
Pollock, Sir Frederick, Address delivered at the opening meeting of the tercentenary celebration of Spinoza's birth held at the Hague, September 1932, Sep-32	box 5	folder 7

[^] Return to Table of Contents

Pollock, Sir Frederick, Notes relating to Spinoza-(for 1st ed. 1877-80)	box 5	folder 8
Scope and Contents		
54 pieces, mostly handwritten		
Societas Spinoza Accounts, 1926-1927	box 5	folder 9
Scope and Contents		
6 pieces		
Societas Spinoza Accounts relating to the Domus Spinozana, 1926-1934	box 5	folder 10
Scope and Contents		
7 pieces		
Societas Spinoza, Appreciation of Sir Frederick Pollock, Sep-29	box 5	folder 11
Scope and Contents		
In the hand of Carl Gebhardt, 1 piece and 1 envelope		
Spinoza - Zu seinem dreihundertsten Geburtstag	box 5	folder 12
Scope and Contents		
5 pieces, typed		
Der Spinoza Bund	box 5	folder 13
Scope and Contents		
4 pieces,typed		
Wahle, Richard, Notes from Kurze Erklärung der Ethik von Spinoza und Darstellung der defeinitiven Philosophie. Wien, 1899. Braumüller., 18-Oct-02	box 5	folder 14
Scope and Contents		
2 pieces, typed		
Wolf, H. Concept	box 5	folder 15
Scope and Contents		
5 pieces, typed		
Societas Spinoza Membership Lists	box 5	folder 16
Scope and Contents		
9 pieces, 3 copies typed		
Miscellaneous Notes		

Adolph Oko collection of Spinoza materials4079177

Scope and Contents	box 5	folder 17	
8 pieces, typed and handwritten, includes McGiffert, A.C. Immanence. (In Encyclopedia of religion and ethics. V. 7, 1915, p. 169.)			
Miscellaneous, 1925-1930	box 5	folder 18	
Scope and Contents			
11 pieces, Hebrew, German, and English, Correspondence between G. Gerval and Herrn Professor Dr. Josef Wirth, Excerpt from Jewish Chronicle [London], My 1, 1925, p. 13, Colerus, J. Das Leben des Bened. Von Spinoza. (Franckf., 1733.)			
Annus Spinozanus MCMXXXII by Erine Denkschrift	box 5	folder 19	
Scope and Contents			
16 pieces excluding title and concluding pages, German (?), Mimeographed			
Begegnung mit Hoffding, Jul-29	box 5	folder 20	
Scope and Contents			
4 pieces excluding title page, German, typescript			
Carriere, M. Neus über Spinoza	box 5	folder 21	
Scope and Contents			
8 pieces, typed			
Costa, Uriel da, (biographical sketch)	box 5	folder 22	
Scope and Contents			
5 pieces (copy)			
Finkelkraut, Bernard. An den Kongres der Societas Spinoza im Jubilämusjahre 1932, 1932	box 5	folder 23	
Scope and Contents			
7 pieces, typed			
Domus Spinozana Foundation Contributors by Region, 27-Aug-30	box 5	folder 24	
Scope and Contents			
16 pieces, typed			
Fromer, Jakob. Spinoza und die Messianische Weltordnung	box 5	folder 25	

5 pieces, typed

Garnier, C.G.T. "Argome", 1770	box 5	folder 26	
Scope and Contents			
2 pieces, handwritten			
Gebhardt, Carl. Miscellaneous notes	box 5	folder 27	
Scope and Contents			
6 pieces, typed and handwritten			
Gervai, G. Einstein's Raumtheorie eine widerspruchsvolle falsche	box 5	folder 28	
Scope and Contents			
8 pieces, mimeographed type			
Gervai, G. An die Mathematiker und Physiker Deutschlands, Feb-31	box 5	folder 29	
Scope and Contents			
6 pieces, mimeo.			
Grúvre, Herzliche Pen Sketches	box 5	folder 30	
Scope and Contents			
1 piece			
Meissner, A.G. Anecdote von Spinoza	box 5	folder 31	
Scope and Contents			
2 pieces, typed			
Perrin, Raymond The religion of philosophy	box 5	folder 32	
Scope and Contents			
2 pieces, handwritten			
Oko, Abschiedsworte an Carl Gebhardt	box 5	folder 33	
Scope and Contents			
4 pieces, typed carbon			

14 pieces [5 blank] excluding front and back cover, handwritten notebook

box 5	folder 35	
box 5	folder 36	
box 5	folder 37	
box 5	folder 38	
	box 5	box 5 folder 36 box 5 folder 37

Scope and Contents

Manuscript of the above book in the "Great Lives" series.

Series III: Ephemera, 1632-1955, (1932-1955)

Scope and Contents

Contains portraits of Spinoza, photographs of Spinoza statues/busts, bios of artists who created Spinoza works, as well as photographs and postcards depicting Spinoza-related places such as graveyards, the Domus Spinozana, and the Societus Spinoza. Also included are portraits of various men in science, government, philosophy etc. The series includes a bust of Spinoza as well as a death mask.

Title/Description	Instances	
Materials used for The Face of Benedictus Spinoza by Simon L. Millner	box 6	folder 1
Scope and Contents		
Numbered photos/portraits of and related to Spinoza used in The Face of Benedictus Spinoza (1946)		
Spinoza related photos, portraits, postcards	box 6	folder 2

[^] Return to Table of Contents

Photos of grave, portraits of Spinoza, postcards, enevlope w/ photos and writing on their backs

Professor A. S. Oko Whipstick Road Ridhefield, Conn Envelope	box 6	folder 3	
Scope and Contents			
Bios of artists who created Spinoza works, poratrits, newspaper clippings, Low Library envelope w/postcards			
Photos, Portraits and Letter	box 6	folder 4	
Scope and Contents			
Letter from March 16, 1894			
Torture Instrument Postcards	box 6	folder 5	
Oko Gebhardt Photos, Illustrations, Philisophical Portrait Series	box 6	folder 6	
The Connoisseur, Der Kunstwanderer, Jerusalem Post Articles, Paul Shrecker Letter, Nov. 1932	box 6	folder 7	
Christoph Gottlieb von Murr, Portraits from same book, additional portraits	box 6	folder 8	
Scope and Contents			
Portraits of men in philosopy, science, gov't etc.			
Spinoza death mask			
Conditions Governing Access: Conditions Governing Access			
Please email rbml@columbia.edu for access to this item.			

Spinoza bust

Conditions Governing Access:

Conditions Governing Access

Please email rbml@columbia.edu for access to this item.

^ Return to Table of Contents

Series IV: Photographs and Images, 1610-1937	
Title/Description	Instances

1			
Photos of Johannes Colerus, office space, and Oko & Gebhardt	box 6	folder 9	
Photos of unidentified men	box 6	folder 10	
"The Norbury Studio" folder	box 6	folder 11	
Scope and Contents			
Photos of unidentified woman, Fritz Mauthner, Oko among group of men (possibly Spinoza society)			
"Basil" folder #1	box 6	folder 12	
Scope and Contents			
Mix of photos and portraits of vareity of people and places			
"Basil" folder #2	box 6	folder 13	
Scope and Contents			
Photo of unidentified man from John Pollock to Oko; Same photo w/out note			
Envelopes full of photos, portraits, postcards	box 6	folder 14	
Scope and Contents			
Mix of photos and portraits of vareity of ppl and places			
Portraits, 1632	box 6	folder 15	
Scope and Contents			
Portrait of Spinoza in gold frame			
Oko-Gebhardt, Dr. L. Zunz, Aug-1804	box 6	folder 16	
Scope and Contents			
Photo of Dr. L. Zunz			
Oko-Gebhardt, Dr. F. Pollock, 1936	box 6	folder 17	
Scope and Contents			
Photo of Dr F. Pollock, with inscription "Mr. and Mrs. A.S. Oko from F. Pollock"			
Oko-Gebhardt, Fritz Mauthner	box 6	folder 18	
Scope and Contents			
Autographed photo of Fritz Mauthner			
Oko-Gebhardt, Carl Gebhardt, 1927	box 6	folder 19	

A note (in German) from Carl Gebhardt attached

Oko-Gebhardt, Richard Beer-Hofmann, 1897	box 6	folder 20	
Scope and Contents			
A photo of Richard Beer-Hofman			
Oko-Gebhardt, Stan v. Dunin Borkowski	box 6	folder 21	
Scope and Contents			
Photo of Stan von Dunin Borkowski			
Oko-Gebhardt, Adolph S. Oko	box 6	folder 22	
Scope and Contents			
Photo of Adolph S. Oko			
Oko-Gebhardt, Miscellaneous	box 6	folder 23	
Scope and Contents			
Photo of a study or office, and photo of a man (perhaps Adolph Oka)			

[^] Return to Table of Contents

Series V: Clippings, 1901-1943	
Title/Description	Instances
Unnamed folder (Blue folder), 1930s and 40s	box 7
Scope and Contents	
A variety of newspaper clippings in German and English related to Spinoza, from the 1930s and 40s	
Unnamed folder (Red), 1901-1930s	box 7
Scope and Contents	
A variety of telegrams, newspaper clippings and personal notes related to Spinoza	
Unnamed folder (Brown) (labeled in German), 1920s and 30s	box 7
Scope and Contents	
A variety of newspaper clippings in German	
Unnamed folder (light green), Late 1920s and 30s	box 7

Maurenanar	clinninge	111	(iarman
INCMADDEL	CHIDIDINES		CICILIIAII
Newspaper	PP0°		001111

"Masterpieces Catalogue", Nov-1932	box 8
Scope and Contents	
Issue of newspaper "Gemendeblatt" with cover story about Spinoza	
"Masterpieces Catalogue", Nov-1929	box 8
Scope and Contents	
Cut-out from The Jewish Layman, an article in a series called Silhouettes from Modern Jewish History: Spinoza—Excommunicated Saint, by Rabbi Beryl D. Cohon.	
"Masterpieces Catalogue", Jul-1929	box 8
Scope and Contents	
Cut-out from International Jewish Press Beaureau about Spinoza	
"Masterpieces Catalogue", May-1929	box 8
Scope and Contents	
Cut-out article from International Jewish Press Beaureau, article titled "Einstein and Spinoza v. Cardinal O'Connell" by S.S. Levy	
"Masterpieces Catalogue", May-1929	box 8
Scope and Contents	
Cut-out book review on a book by a Mr. Sokolov on Spinoza	
Notebooks (Med.), Jan-1933	box 8
Scope and Contents	
Letter about a week of Spinoza-related events in the Hague, from Felix Meiner.	
Notebooks (Med.), 1934	box 8
Scope and Contents	
Unopened letter to Oko from Surrey, from the Spinoza Society	
Notebooks (Med.), March-1927	box 8

An issue of Abwehr-Blatter about anti-semitism

Rest of box (not in folders)	box 8
Scope and Contents	
Variety of French newspaper clippings, panphlets related to Oxford University Press, portraits of Spinoza	
Poland, 1927	box 9
Scope and Contents	
A variety of newspaper clippings in Yiddish and English related to Spinoza	
Unnamed folder, 1943	box 9
Scope and Contents	
Newspaper clippings in Yiddish	
Rest of box	box 9
Scope and Contents	
Variety of Yiddish newspaper clippings	
"CG", 1907-1930s	box 10
Scope and Contents	
Clippings in French and German mainly	
brown unlabled folder, 1930s	box 10
Scope and Contents	
Including programs for conferences in the 30s about Spinoza and a declaration of the first ever "Spinoza community"	
"memorandum fur die Sitzung", 1930s	box 10
Scope and Contents	
"Memorandum fur die Sitzung," with information in English and German about the Spinoza Society.	
"1932" and illegible German description, 1932	box 10
"1932" and illegible German description, 1932	box 10
"1932: Carl Gebhardt, Spinoza", 1932	box 10
"1932: Spinoza - Feier in Padora", 1932	box 10
"1932: Spinoza" and illegible German description, 1932	box 10

"1932" and described as related to a Spinoza event in Amsterdam, 1932	box 10
"1932" described as related to lectures in Potsdam, 1932	box 10
"1932 - Spinoza en passant", 1932	box 10
"1932 - Spinoza = Aussbildung de Biblioteque in Paris", 1932	box 10
"1932" on Spinoza lectures in Holland, 1932	box 10
"1932" on Spinoza evennt in Russland, 1932	box 10
"1932 Spinoza = Feier und Vortage in England", 1932	box 10
"1932 Spinoza = Feier und Vortage in USA", 1932	box 10
"Fudentum und Spinoza", 1932	box 10
"1932" related to Spinoza in the Dutch press, 1932	box 10
"1932" related to Spinoza in the press, 1932	box 10
"1932 - domus Spinoza", 1932	box 10
Scope and Contents	
newspaper clippings about Spinoza's home	
"1932" about a Spinoza event in Berlin in 1932/33, 1932/1933	box 10
"1932 - Rudolph Keyser, Spinoza", 1932	box 10
"1932 - Septimana Spinoza" in Stockholm, 1932	box 11
"1932 - Septimana Spinoza", 1932	box 11
"1932 - Septimana Spinoza", 1932	box 11
"1932 - Septimana Spinoza" in USA, 1932	box 11
"1932 - Septimana Spinoza", 1932	box 11
"1932 - Septimana Spinoza", 1932	box 11
"1932 - Septimana Spinoza", 1932	box 11
"1932 - Septimana Spinoza", 1932	box 11
"1932 - Septimana Spinoza" pertaining to Professor Adolfo Rava, 1932	box 11
"1932 - Septimana Spinoza", 1932	box 11
"1932 - Septimana Spinoza" pertaining to Dr. J. Upslicki, 1932	box 11
"1932 - Septimana Spinoza" in English, 1932	box 11
"1932 - Septimana Spinoza Belgioche Presse", 1932	box 11

"1932 - Septimana Spinoza Frauzoriche Pressse", 1932	box 11
"Septimana Spinozana", 1932	box 11
"1932 - Septimana Spinozana", 1932	box 11
"1932 - Septimana Spinozana", 1932	box 11
"1932 - Septimana Spinozana", 1932	box 11
"1932 - Septimana Spinozana", 1932	box 11
"1932 - Septimana Spinozana", 1932	box 11
"1932 - 24 November 1932", 1932	box 12
"1932 - Spinoza = Feiern mit Vortagen von Carl Gebhardt in Mannheim, Frankfurt, Paris, Luxemburg, Hamburg", 1932	box 12
"1932 - 24 November 1932 Aufsatz von Kurt Engelbrecht", 1932	box 12
"1932 - 24 November 1932 Aufsatz von Will Scheller", 1932	box 12
"1932 - 24 November 1932", 1932	box 12
"1932 - 24 November 1932", 1932	box 12
"1932 - 24 November 1932 Aufsatz von Winfried Barnes", 1932	box 12
"1932 - 24 November 1932 Aufsatz von Dr. Heinrich Taorchner", 1932	box 12
"1932 - 24 November 1932 Aufsatz von Karl Quengel", 1932	box 12
"1932 - 24 November 1932", 1932	box 12
"1932 - 24 November 1932 Berliner Presse", 1932	box 12
"1932 - 24 November 1932 Berliner Presse", 1932	box 12
"1932 - 24 November 1932 Deutsche Presse", 1932	box 12
"1932 - 24 November 1932", 1932	box 12
"1932 - 24 November 1932 Aufsatz von Josef Kliche", 1932	box 12
"1932 - 24 November 1932", 1932	box 12
"1932 - 24 November 1932 Sandinavinche Presse", 1932	box 12
"1932 - 24 November 1932 Presse der USA", 1932	box 12
"1932 - 24 November 1932", 1932	box 12
"1932 - 24 November 1932" Belgian Press, 1932	box 12
"1932 - 24 November 1932" German Press, 1932	box 12
"1932 - 24 November 1932 Katholinhe Presse", 1932	box 12

"1932 - 24 November 1932 Spinoza = Citate als Teolartikel", 1932	box 12
"1932 - 24 November 1932 Destereichinche Presse", 1932	box 12
"1932 - 24 November 1932 Schreizer Presse", 1932	box 12
"1932 - 24 November 1932", 1932	box 12
"1932 - 24 November 1932", 1932	box 13
"1932 - Dutch Clippings", 1932	box 13
"1932 - English clippings", 1932	box 13
"English clippings", 1927-1932	box 13
Article from The New Statesman (1927), 1927	box 13
Card from North Short Congregation Israel (1927) when Rabbi gave sermon on Spinoza, 1927	box 13
Bulletin from Rock Avenue Temple in Cincinatti, OH (1927), 1927	box 13
Bulletin from Temple Emanu-El in San Fransisco (1927), 1927	box 13
Synagogue Bulletin for Baltimore Hebrew Congregation (1927), 1927	box 13
Bulletin for Temple Israel Chronicle in New York City (1927), 1927	box 13
Articles from the International Jewish Press Bureau, 1927	box 13
Article from American Hebrew Journal on ties between Rembrandt/Spinoza, 1927	box 13
Sermon from Spanish Portugese Synagogue in New York, 1930	box 13
Official Register of Harvard University: the Theological School, 1925	box 13
Issue of the Periodical, published by Oxford University Press, 1925	box 13
Order of Service from Liberal Jewish Synagogue, 1934	box 13
Official Register of Harvard University: Semitic Languages and History, 1921	box 13
Official Register of Harvard University: Division of Philosophy, 1922	box 13
Bnai Brith Newspaper, 1913	box 13
Articles about Spinoza in Yiddish	box 13

Issue of the Jewish Gaurdian, 1920	box 13
Other miscellaneous clippings, 1920	box 13
"Gebhardtiana", 1932	box 13
flyers mailed to Gebhardt from Hebrew Union Library in Cincinnati, 1932	box 13
letter to Oko about 30th anniversary of Spinoza Society at the Hague, 1932	box 13
miscellaneous flyers and minutes from the Spinoza Society, 1932	box 13
multiple copies of manuscript: Annus Spinozanus by Eine Denkshrift, 1932	box 13
German clippings, 1932	box 13
clippings in various languages, 1932	box 13
English clippings, 1932	box 13
Journal of Ethics, January 1929, 1929	box 13
Constructive program for Feburary 1927, 1927	box 13
Jewish Daily Bulletin from Nov 22 1932, 1932	box 13
NY Sun clipping, 1927	box 13
The Times clipping Sept 7 1932, 1932	box 13
Cincinatti Post clipping Nov 4 1932, 1932	box 13
Menorah Journal clipping, 1932	box 13
Other miscellaneous clippings, 1930	box 13
"Gebhardtiana (A.S.O.)", 1932	box 13
German clippings, 1932	box 13
Dutch clippings, 1932	box 13
German clippings, 1932	box 13
Hebrew and Yiddish clippings, 1932	box 13
Spinoza clippings in various languages	box 14
New York Times book review from October 30 1938, 1938	box 14
"Samuel Alexander, 1 piece"	box 14
"Ernst Altkirch, 1 piece", 1914	box 14
"American Philosophy, 1 piece"	box 14
"Helene Askenasy"	box 14
"Ernst von Aster", 1913	box 14

"David Baumgart, 2 pieces", 1932	box 14
Book Jackets, 1915	box 14
Charlie Dunbar Broad, 2 pieces	box 14
Joachim de Carvalho, 1931	box 14
Gustave Cohen, 1931	box 14
Leo Chestov, 2 pieces	box 14
Adolf Chajes, 1 piece, 1869	box 14
Hermann Cohen, 4 pieces	box 14
H. Cunynghame, 1 piece, 1924	box 14
Benjamin DeCasseres, 3 pieces, 1925	box 14
Victor Delbos, 1920	box 14
Wilhelm Dillthey, 2 pieces, 1925	box 14
Robert A. Duff, 1904	box 14
Stanislaus Dunin-Borkowski, 1932	box 14
Will Durant, 7 pieces, 1926	box 14
Berthold Edelstein, 1926	box 14
Havelock Ellis, 1928	box 14
French philosophy since 1867	box 14
Jacob Freudenthal, 1900	box 14
Jakob Freudenthal, 4 pieces	box 14
Carl Gebhardt, 1938	box 14
Giovanni Gentile, 2 pieces, 1938	box 14
Siegfried Graymisch, 1 piece, 1902	box 14
J. Alexander Gunn, 3 pieces, 1926	box 14
Karl Gutzkow, 2 pieces, 1926	box 14
Wilhelm Heims to Carl Gebhardt, 1926	box 14
Bernard Heller, 1927	box 14
Johann Gottfried Herder, 1941	box 14
Siegfried Hessing, 2 pieces	box 14
Leo Hirsch, 1 piece, 1937	box 14
Harald Hoffding, 4 pieces, 1926	box 14
Das Inschelschiff (reference to Spinoza on p. 164), 1920	box 14

Rufus M. Jones	box 14
Walter Jungst, 1914	box 14
Jakob Klatzkin, 2 pieces	box 14
E.G. Kolbenhayer, 4 pieces, 1933	box 14
Gotthold Lessing, 1 piece, 1931	box 14
Wyndham Lewis, 1 piece, 1934	box 14
Letters from Library of Congress to Oko, 1940	box 14
Clippings	box 15
Richard P. McKeon, 5 pieces, 1929	box 16
Fritz Mauther, 1911	box 16
S.M. Melamed, 1916	box 16
Non-Spinoza	box 16
Miscellaneous Publishers' Items, 12 pieces, 1925	box 16
Old Testament, 1 piece	box 16
Pan-European Union, 1930	box 16
Karl Pearson, 1 piece, 1936	box 16
Otto Pfleiderer, 4 pieces, 1908	box 16
Gustav Phillipson, 1 piece	box 16
Frederick Pollock, 4 pieces, 1937	box 16
Edward B. Powley, 1 piece, 1927	box 16
Samuel Rappaport, 1 piece	box 16
Leon Rich, 1929	box 16
Gustav Theodor Richter, 4 pieces, 1914	box 16
Alois Riehl, 1 piece, 1925	box 16
A.A. Robach, 1930	box 16
Lewis Robinson, 3 pieces, 1928	box 16
Hans Rosenkrans, 1 piece, 1927	box 16
Cecil Roth	box 16
Saint-Evremond	box 16
Schlerath, Franz	box 16
Schreiner, Olive	box 16
Septimana Spinozana	box 16

Smith, T. V.	box 16
Sokolov, Nahum	box 16
Sorley, W. R.	box 16
Strong, Dr. C. A.	box 16
Tak, Willem Gerard van der	box 16
Tharaud, Jerome and Jean	box 16
Van Loon, Hendrick Willem	box 16
Vloemans, Antoon	box 16
Volkelt, Johannes	box 16
Waton, Harry	box 16
Waxman, Meyer	box 16
Whittaker, Thomas	box 16
Windelband, Wilhelm	box 16
Wolf, A.	box 16
Wolfson, Harry Austryn	box 16
Miscellaneous	box 16
_1 . 1	

Physical Description: 11 folders

^ Return to Table of Contents

Series VI: Card Files, 1955-1958

Scope and Contents

Sets of catalog cards (some incomplete) of Oko's and Gebhardt's Spinoza research. The card file sets include the following card sets: Gebhardt's personal library organized alphabetically; Oko's personal library organized by subject and duplicates organized by shelf; two copies of The Spinoza Bibliography, organized alphabetically and by topic respectively.

Title/Description	Instances
Bibliography Alphabetical 1	box 22
Bibliography Alphabetical 2	box 22
Bibliography Alphabetical 3	box 22
Bibliography Alphabetical 4	box 22
Bibliography by Subject 1 (A-B-C)	box 17
Bibliography by Subject 2 (D-1 D-5)	box 17
Bibliography by Subject 3 (D-6 E-3)	box 17

Bibliography by Subject 4 (E-4 F-3)	box 17
Bibliography by Subject 5 (G-1 I-9)	box 18
Bibliography by Subject 6 (I-10 I-57)	box 18
Bibliography by Subject 7 (J-L-M)	box 18
Gebhardt Works 1 (A-M)	box 18
Gebhardt Works 2 (N-Z)	box 19
Gebhardt Books 1 (A-E)	box 19
Gebhardt Books 2 (F-K)	box 19
Gebhardt Books 3 (L-R)	box 19
Gebhardt Books 4 (S-Z)	box 20
Gebhardt 1 (A-C)	box 20
Gebhardt 2 (D-L)	box 20
Gebhardt 3 (M-Z)	box 20
Oko Notes 1 (Works)	box 20
Scope and Contents	
Oko notes categorized according to subject, marked with O-Roman Numeral-Arabic Numeral in upper left, marked with E/W-Arabic Numeral in upper right	
Oko Notes 2 (English Books)	box 21
Scope and Contents	
Oko notes categorized according to alphabetically, marked with O-Roman Numeral-Arabic Numeral in upper left, marked with E-Arabic Numeral in upper right	
Oko Notes 3 (wks catalog)	box 20
Scope and Contents	
Additional missing cards from Oko Notes 1, marked with O-Roman Numeral-Arabic Numeral in upper left, marked with E/W-Arabic Numeral in upper right	
Oko Duplicates 1 (I to XIX)	box 21
Scope and Contents	
Duplicates of Oko Notes categorized by shelf according to Roman Numerals in upper left	
Oko Duplicates 2 (XX to XXXIII)	box 21

Duplicates of Oko Notes categorized by shelf according to Roman Numerals in upper left

Oko Duplicates 3 (XXXIV to O E A T-I)

box 21

Scope and Contents

Duplicates of Oko Notes categorized by shelf according to Roman Numerals in upper left

^ Return to Table of Contents